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Case # SP-2018-0509C  Case # C814-01-0038.03 

Scofield Villas Condominium Association, Kristen Ude, 512-970-8883 

Petition to the City Council of Austin, TX 

We protest the Zoning Change at Parmer/Walnut Creek PUD which would allow a 

maximum height Cell Tower within 100 ft of children’s bedrooms and within 600 

ft of approximately 300 families’ residences.  We were not on the maps that 

proposed this zoning change and we were not given proper notice to become an 

interested party (received notice of filing 12/22/18 and was told we had to 

respond by telephone or in writing by 1/2/19 when the entire city work force was 

understandably out of the office for the Christmas holiday). 

 

Date:  March 26, 2019 

City of Austin, 301 W. 2nd St, Austin, TX 78701 

Planning and Zoning Commission, One Texas Center, 505 Barton Springs Rd, Suite 800, Austin, TX 78704 

We, the undersigned owners of property affected by the requested zoning change described in the 

referenced file (CASE # C814-01-0038.03 and CASE # SP-2018-0509C), do hereby protest against any 

change of the Land Development Code which would zone the property to any classification other than 

the current PUD which does NOT allow for a 100 foot telecommunications tower.   

 

We protest this zoning change due to the resultant loss in our property values as many buyers will not 

purchase a home so close to cell tower.  We also protest this because the zoning would be inappropriate 

for 188 families in Ten Oaks apartments and 96 families in Scofield Villas and 100’s of families in 

surrounding subdivisions.  We protest this zoning change because aesthetically, a 100 ft tower would be 

at least three times the height of the current trees and one story roof line currently on the site, which 

would look awful and bring even more awareness to the RF Radiation Tower.  Finally, although the FCC 

says their towers can not yet be denied for the increased cancer and neurological disease risks, that is 

changing as more national news stories are hitting like the one in Sacramento where the tower is being 

taken down next to school after the fourth child and third teacher have been diagnosed with 

environmental (RF radiation) cancer. 

 

Even the PUD (planned unit development) is intended for large or complex developments which are a 

minimum of ten acres.  This tiny plot of land is maybe 1-2 acres at most and directly on the other side 

(50ft) of fence are children’s bedrooms at Ten Oaks apartments.  Definitely not a safe enough distance 

from 100 ft telecom tower (no matter what the industry says). 

Attaching well over 20% of owners’ petitions.  These owners list their name, address, phone number, 

reason for asking the city to NOT RE-ZONE 1208.5, 1210 or 1212 W. Parmer Ln and signature. 

 




